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Last year we helped with 
over 1500 enquiries 
about Personal             
ϥndependence Payments 
(PϥP). Overall, we saw a 
30% increase in enquiries 
about disability beneɲts. 
A signiɲcant minority - 
13% - of people            
nationally asking for help 
are in work, and many 
rely on PϥP to be able to 
keep their job. 
 
Since its introduction three years 
ago in April 2013 PϥP has become 
one of the most common issues 
people need support with and the 
system is still causing misery for 
thousands of sick and disabled 
people. 
 
PϥP can be a lifeline for anyone   
living with a disability or long-term 
health condition because it helps 
them with the additional costs they 
face like having someone come in 
to help with household chores or 
specialist equipment so they can 
get around. 
 
But every day hundreds of people 
are turning to the Citizens Advice 
service for help with the beneɲt. To 
get PϥP most people have to go for 
a medical assessment, but many 

feel that their medical 
doesnɅt accurately reɳect 
the day to day           
challenges they face with 
their disability or illness. 
And in some cases the       
appointment is so far 
away from home that it 
can be very diʛcult to 
get there,  particularly if 
youɅre in a wheelchair or 
on crutches. 
 

These problems with PϥP              
assessments not only cause people               
unnecessary stress but can lead to 
serious  money worries and   
threaten their ability to stay in or 
return to work.  
 
ϥtɅs good that waiting times for PϥP 
applications and appeals have 
come down. But the government 
and companies delivering PϥP      
assessments need to make sure 
people can actually get to the   
medical assessments and when 
they do, that the tests get it right 
ɲrst time. This not only reduces 
peopleɅs worries but also the need 
for appeals too. 
 
Steve Barriball 
Chief Executive 
Citizens Advice Exeter 
 

Editorial 

You can now follow us on Twitter or 
like our Facebook page. 
 
Twitter  @ExeterCAB     Facebook   ExeterCAB 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Citizens Advice Exeter receives the 
Queens Award for Voluntary Service 

We have been awarded The QueenɅs Award for 
Voluntary Service, the highest award given to    
volunteer groups across the UK. The award is the 
most prestigious available to voluntary               
organisations and is the equivalent of an MBE for 
an individual. 

The only Citizens Advice ever to win the award in 
the region, we join a handful of Citizens Advice 
organisations nationally to have been honoured 
with the award. 

Steve Barriball, Chief Executive of Citizens    
Advice Exeter said: ɈWe are thrilled and            
delighted with this award. ϥtɅs testament to the 
dedication of both our volunteers and employees 
during a time when demand for our service has 
been amongst the highest ever. The work the 
team does is so vital, often providing support in 
times of uncertainty or crisis for our clients. We 
want to use the award to further raise awareness 
of what we do and how people can access our  
services or support us, either as businesses or   
individuals.ɉ 

 

Volunteers donate time worth half a million 
pounds in 2015  

Our volunteers gave more than 35,000 hours in 
the last year and we estimate the ɲnancial value 
of this time  to be worth in excess of half a million 
pounds at £550,000. Support from businesses has 
also been vital in delivering the service, either 
through gifts in kind or donations and fundraising.  

Dennis Mardon, Chair, Citizens Advice Exeter, 
said: ɈAs an organisation so dependent on         

volunteers, this award 
means a huge 
amount to us. ϥtɅs a 
good opportunity to 
take stock of all that 
has been achieved 
over the years, the 
growth of the charity 
and the fact that we 
continue to thrive in 
what have been 
tough economic     
circumstances in                                 
recent years. ϥn order to continue delivering our 
service we need support. We are reliant on grants 
and donations in order for our service to continue 
to help those who need us.ɉ  

The QueenɅs Award for Voluntary Service       
Committee Chair, former broadcast journalist 
Sir Martyn Lewis said: Ɉϥ warmly congratulate all 
of the inspirational voluntary groups who have 
been rewarded for their community work with a 
QueenɅs Award for Voluntary Service. The  judging 
panel for this yearɅs awards were struck by the 
quality and breadth of all the successful groups. 
The thousands of volunteers who give up spare 
time to help others in their community and to 
help solve problems demonstrate the very best of 
democracy in action.ɉ 

Last year we helped 22,730 clients with 35,606  
individual problems through a mix of on-line    
services,  self-help facilities, telephone access and 
face to face interviews. 

The award is due to be presented on behalf of Her 
Majesty by HM Lord Lieutenant of Devon, David 
Fursdon, at a ceremony later in the year. Winners 
receive a certiɲcate signed by the Queen and a 
domed glass crystal. 

Citizens Advice Exeter is an independent           
registered charity. ϥt relies on grants and            
donations to maintain its core activity and         
implement new projects. Anyone wishing to     
support the work of the charity can donate         
on-line by going to the Support Us section of their      
website (www.citizensadviceexeter.org.uk).  
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Dennis and Helen Mardon at the 

QueenɅs Garden Party 

http://www.citizensadviceexeter.org.uk/


 

 

A team of walkers from Citizens Advice Exeter 

joined forces with the local legal profession and 

advice sector on Monday 6 June 2016 to take part 

in the Exeter Legal Walk. The Exeter legal walk  

celebrated the continued work of the legal       

profession and advice sector in protecting        

peopleɅs rights and promoting equal access to  

justice for all. 

 

The Legal Walk is one of over 30 similar events 

which run across England and Wales. The after 

work sponsored walk raises funds for free local 

legal advice charities in Exeter and throughout the 

South West. Teams from local law ɲrms,        

chambers and in-house legal teams came          

together along with local judges to support local 

advice services.  

 

The event is run by the South West Legal Support 

Trust.  ϥt is part of a network of Legal Support 

Trusts, working with the Access to Justice       

Foundation, to facilitate the access to specialist 

legal advice for the poorest and most vulnerable 

people in the community. 

 

Citizens Advice Exeter Chief Executive Steve 

Barriball said: ɈThe cuts to civil legal aid have not 

only aϜected the legal profession, but have also 

drastically impacted the services provided to 

members of the public. Advice services, such as 

Law Centres and Citizens Advice, are struggling to 

provide free legal services on issues of housing 

and employment, meaning individuals seeking 

help and support may be faced with either having 

to pay for advice or do the work themselves   

without any specialist help.Ɉ 

 

Steve continued: ɈMeanwhile, thousands more 

individuals and families are now unable to aϜord 

advice and are turning to free legal advice      

agencies for help. Many legal advice charities are 

ɲghting to survive. Since the legal aid cuts came 

into force the number of Law Centres has          

decreased by 20%. The closest Law Centre to    

Exeter is now based in Bristol.Ɉ 

 

Steve added: ɈOn 6 June lawyers from across the 

area walked to show their support for the advice 

sector. Despite the cuts to legal aid forcing the  

closure of many law ɲrms the legal profession has 

always championed access to justice for all.ɉ 

  

Steve ɲnished: ɈOur target was to raise £500 and 

we have already raised £846.25. Anyone wishing 

to sponsor our team can still donate on-line by 

going to the Support Us section of our website 

(www.citizensadviceexeter.org.uk) and donating 

via the mydonate.bt.com  link. 

Alternatively, sponsorship can be made in person 

at our oʛces in DixɅs Fieldɉ.    

The Exeter Legal Walk 

Legal Walk team back row l-r Lisa Thorne, Freya Searle, Jude 

Robinson, Richard Foxwell, front row l-r  Will Hatton, Carolyn 

Naylor, Donna Hart, Steve Barriball 

Newsletter                                July 2016 

 

http://www.citizensadviceexeter.org.uk


 

 

Concern at 12% increase in 
Housing Association repossessions 

We have raised our concerns at a 12.9% increase 
in the  number of Housing Association                
repossession cases listed at Exeter County Court 
in the year-ending 31st March 2016. This is in             
comparison with the same period last year.  
 
Across all housing sectors, there was an overall 
reduction of 18% in the number of cases listed. 
Where a Citizens Advice adviser has assisted     
clients facing repossession, clients have avoided 
repossession in over 85% of cases. Exeter City 
Council, in partnership with East Devon District 
Council, has provided ɲnancial support for this 
essential service. 
 
Steve Barriball, Citizens Advice Exeter Chief 
Executive, said:   

ɈWe have at least one adviser present at the Court 
each Tuesday morning to advise and advocate for 
clients. ϥn the last year there were 596 cases listed 
for repossession, an 18% decrease on the         
previous year. However, there has been a          
signiɲcant increase in housing association          
repossessions, up by 12.9%, or 24 households. 
This bucks the trend across all other housing    
sectors where we have seen signiɲcant reductions 
across both mortgage (55.2%) and local authority 
(19.4%) sectors, and a further decrease of 14.5% 
in the private sector. The number of repossession 
actions by Exeter City Council was down by 26.7%. 
There was an average of around 12 cases listed  
 

across all housing sectors each week.ɉ    
 
Steve explained:  

ɈThe increase in housing association                    
repossessions is diʛcult to fathom. Often       
landlords are frustrated at the lack of engagement 
by tenants when they start to build up arrears. ϥf 
this is left unchecked it can result in repossession 
proceedings. We would recommend that any   
tenant in diʛculty speaks to their landlord and 
gets early advice from us.Ɉ 
 
Steve continued: 

ɈWith historically low interest rates, now is the 
time for homeowners to think about the impact 
an interest rate rise would have on their ability to 
keep up with mortgage payments and start to 
plan. We have seen evidence showing that one in 
ɲve homeowners will fall into arrears when       
interest rates rise. Access to money and debt    
advice will be essential to help prevent large  
numbers of people falling into problem debt.ɉ 
 
Steve ɲnished by saying:  

Ɉϥ am grateful to our staϜ and volunteers for 
providing this essential service to families and 
households facing repossession. We are also 
grateful to Exeter City Council for funding this   
service.ɉ 

Repossession trends in the period 1 April ɀ 31 March 

 

 

Sector 2014/15  
Repossessions 

2015/16 
Repossessions 

DiϜerence % Change 

Housing             
Association 

186 210 +24 +12.9% 

Private 96 82 -14 -14.5% 

Local authority 293 236 -57 -19.4% 

Mortgage 152 68 -84 -55.2% 

Total 727 596 -131 -18.0% 
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We have published our annual advice trend    
report for the year-ending 31st March 2016.  

We have recruited 29 more volunteers over the 
last 12 months and this is reɳected in the annual 
results, with our charity helping 36% more     
people with their advice and information needs 
since April 2015. 

 

Chief Executive Steve Barriball said: Ɉϥ         
congratulate and thank our volunteers for the 
work they do each and every day. With the      
introduction of Universal Credit, and other 
changes, there is more that we can do, and we 
will. ϥ would also like to pay tribute to the work 
that the staϜ team have done in terms of         
recruiting and training more volunteers so that 
we can help more people.ɉ 

 

Steve continued: ɈLast year, our volunteers  
provided 35,000 hours of their time to support 
local people in need, worth some £550,000 in 
ɲnancial terms. Also, the Citizens Advice service 
was named the 2015 Charity of the Year in the 
Charity Times Awards. This is recognition of the 
role that our volunteers play each and every day 
in helping our clients to change their lives for the 
better. That is an incredible and invaluable thing, 
and it was this team eϜort that the Charity Times 
Award recognised.ɉ 

 

Steve added: Ɉϥn terms of the advice trends, 
there is a real worry here that for the whole of 
last year enquiries about welfare beneɲts,      
employment and housing have consistently been 
well ahead of where they were last year. This 
highlights the urgent need to address failings in 
the beneɲts system, provide more security for 
those in work, and provide additional assistance 
to those struggling to get on the property ladder; 
either as property owners or tenants.ɉ   

 

Steve ɲnished: ɈWe have seen a small increase 
in the number of debt enquires. However, for 
people in debt the situation is more serious with 
debt to income levels increasing and also         

increases in more urgent or priority debt levels. 
Priority debts include things such as mortgage, 
rent and council tax arrears. On average, clients 
in debt now owe some £12,396.02, an increase 
of £669.38 on the previous year.ɉ 

  

The amount of advice that we have been able to 
provide compared to last year, was as follows: 

 

Welfare beneɲts 

Overall we dealt with 27.5% more welfare beneɲt 
enquiries this year. The main increases being: 

¶ 30.9% increase about housing beneɲt 

¶ 30.3% increase about disability beneɲts 
(PϥP/DLA) 

¶ 22.8% increase about tax credits 

¶ 22.4% increase about employment and 
support allowance 

 

Debt 

Overall we dealt with 0.8% more debt enquiries 
this year. The main increases being: 

¶ 34.6% increase about council tax arrears 

¶ 19.0% increase about housing association 
rent arrears 

¶ 10.4% increase about water debts 

 

Client case studiesɁfocus on debt and money 
problems 

1.  A client living in Exeter suϜering from anxiety 
and depression had a bailiϜ  knocking at the 
door due to unpaid debts. We spoke to the bailiϜ 
to explain the background to the case and the 
help we were providing to the client and the  
bailiϜ agreed to hold oϜ further action until the 

 

 

Annual advice trend statistics  
 
More volunteers helping more people 
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Citizens Advice and Trading 

Standards Services are leading 

activities throughout the 

month of  July. 

Scams Awareness Month is all 

about creating a                       

self-supporting network of 

conɲdent, alert, consumers.  

People ready, willing and able 

to spot scams. 

Scams Awareness Month is an 

important part of the           

ɲght-back. ϥt aims to give    

consumers the skills and     

conɲdence to identify scams, 

share experiences and take 

action by reporting suspicious 

activity. 

Citizens Advice and scams 

Every day local Citizens Advice 

across England 

and Wales see clients who 

have fallen victims of 

scams. People desperately 

looking for housing, 

jobs and better energy deals 

for their homes, 

are targeted by scammers. 

 

Find out more at: 

www.citizensadvice.org.uk/

consumer/scams/scams 

advice need had been resolved. The client told us 
that she was very reassured. 

2. A vulnerable, unemployed client was being       
chased for an unpaid debt of less that £200 by 
bailiϜs. The bailiϜ ɲrm was seeking a                  
disproportionate additional set up fee of over 
£300 to recover the debt. 

3. A client with a gambling problem had run up 
debts of over £1,000 on their mobile phone    
contract due to online bingo. Once the account 
had been authorised the mobile phone company 
failed to provide any further checks on the 
aϜordability of the levels of debt being incurred. 

 

Employment 

Overall, we dealt with 32.7% more employment 
enquiries this year. The main  changes being: 

¶ 53.8% increase about dispute resolution 

¶ 32.1% increase about pay and entitlements 

¶ 28.3% increase about dismissal 

 

Housing 

Overall, we dealt with 41.8% more housing       
enquiries this year. The main changes being: 

¶ 70.5% increase about actual homelessness 

¶ 55.5% increase about local authority     
property 

¶ 39.5% increase about private sector      
property 

 

Advice trend statistics continued 

 

Citizens Advice Scams Awareness Month July 2016 
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Citizens Advice Exeter New brand launch 

As a junior doctor, training to be a GP, ϥ recently 
had the opportunity to visit Citizens Advice Exeter 
to learn more about what they do. ϥ was given a 
tour of their oʛces to guide me through the     
clients journey, spent time observing their work 
on the phone lines, and later sat in on a meeting 
with a client who has a case being dealt with by 
Citizens Advice Exeter at the moment. 
 
Before coming to visit Citizens Advice, ϥ had an 
idea of what they can oϜer but was not aware of 
the  speciɲcs of exactly what services and support 
they can oϜer, and what a wide range of issues 
they can assist with.  
 
Working in GP practice, ϥ am often the ɲrst port of 
call when patients come in to see me; sometimes 
they have medical problems but also want to talk 
to me about social problems, and sometimes 
they simply come because they donɅt know who 
else to turn to when their beneɲts have been    
taken away or their social circumstances have 

suddenly changed. ϥt was really valuable for me 
to visit and gain this insight into the kind of     
support that is available, as this is something that 
many of my patients are in need of or can beneɲt 
from, but often are not aware of.  
 
Since my visit ϥ have been able to signpost some 
patients both to the Citizens Advice website, 
which is a fountain of information in itself, and 
also to the bureau itself where this has been    
appropriate, and had really positive feedback 
from them about this. 
 
ϥɅm very appreciative towards Citizens Advice    
Exeter for allowing me to visit, and being so     
welcoming in treating me as part of the team; ϥ 
certainly gained a lot from my visit and hope to 
continue to work together with them in future to 
achieve the best outcomes we can for the people 
we see. 

GP Trainee Visit to Citizens Advice Exeter 

Deputy Lord Mayor, Cllr Lesley Robson, 
with Dennis Mardon Trustee Board chair 

 

Jennifer Barry 
Royal Devon and Exeter NHS Foundation Trust 
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On April 29th Citizens Advice Exeter hosted an evening event to launch our new brand.  
 
The new brand is intended to reɳect a more modern service, communicate our breadth of services 
and to appeal to a wider audience.  
 
The newly branded leaɳets and posters were displayed in our reception area. 



 

 

DixɅs Field, then and now 

 

We have launched a new health impact research 
project which follows on from our involvement 
last year into a study to better understand the 
long term outcomes for people who sought our 
help.  

Steve Barriball, Chief Executive of Citizens    
Advice Exeter said: ɈFindings from the research 
last year conɲrmed that our services make a    
signiɲcant diϜerence to peopleɅs situations,      
resolving their problems and having long-term 
positive eϜects on their lives. ϥn addition to this, 
we also demonstrated savings for local and     
central government.  We are funded through a 
number of sources and volunteers deliver most 
of the advice we provide.  Evidencing the         
long-term outcomes of our work is important  
because it enables us to demonstrate the impact 
of our work to our funders.ɉ 

Steve continued: ɈTo enable us to further        
develop our understanding of the impact that our 
services have, we are conducting new research to 

look speciɲcally at the diϜerence the advice we 
deliver makes to the health of local people. This 
work will help us to better understand the health 
of our clients and to explore changes in their 
health and wellbeing over time. Ɉ 

Steve added: ɈOver the coming weeks, when 
people contact us they may be asked to            
participate in this research. This will involve   
completing a short initial questionnaire and then 
taking part in a follow up interview conducted by 
one of our volunteer researchers later in this 
year.ɉ 

Steve ɲnished: ɈParticipation in the research is 
voluntary and choosing not to take part will not 
aϜect the services that clients get from us. ϥf   
people do choose to take part then we would be 
very keen to hear about what has happened since 
their initial contact with us and if anything in their 
situation has changed and how we could improve 
our services further.ɉ  
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Launch of health impact research 

David Cornforth at Exeter Memories has kindly allowed us to display a photograph from their        

archives showing our oʛce location as it was back in the late 50Ʌs. 

Photo courtesy of Exeter Memories 


